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Coach Baggett's powerful con
glomeration of football, track, and 
basketball authorities in West Tex
as State's first Coaching School 
seems to have proven itself gen
erally successful. Leo "Dutch" 
Meyer, the personality man of the 
School, "Bear" Wolf, the wise
cracking "jester of the gridiron" 
and Blair Cherry and his title-
clamping string of Golden Sand
storms are stealing the show. Dr. 
Harry A. Scott, guest from Bice, is 
popularly living up to his reputa
tion of "genius" for his ability to 
speak. 

The small smattering of last 
term students are toddling around 
the campus feeling generally in
fantile of late. This summer's 
enrollment seems to have gathered 
in more and better school teachers 
—physically, mentally, and mor
ally—and the competition grows 
brisker. 

Incidentally, this idea of being 
quiet and really researching in the 
library is generally remarkable. 
It is really significant what the 
disapproval of a study-bent crowd 
will do toward calming the savage 
breast of the chronic Breaker-of-
the-Peace. 

"What is so rare as a day in 
June" especially when the ther
mometer's crackling in the shade 
or the horizon hazes with the 
well-known element, "Vitamin K?" 
We of West Texas ought to be 
able to cheerfully stand anything 
for one cool West Texas evening. 
It sounds faintly like hypocrisy, 
but our collegiates are apparently 
signing up with the early bird. For 
reference, note the class-rolls of 
7:30 classes. Early morning lec
turers are gaining in popularity. 

Amarillo Artist 
Lectures on Wood 

Carving Thursday 
Artists, student artists and art 

enthusiasts of the Panhandle gath
ered in the lobby of Coronado 
Lodge in Palo Duro State Park 
Thursday afternoon to hear Mrs. 
Darrell Jackson of Amarillo lecture 
on wood carving. This lecture was 
a feature of the summer program 
of the Palo Duro Art Colony. 

Mrs. Jackson exhibited several 
types of Mexican, Italian, and 
American carving and described 
methods employed in each type, 
Type studies of carved picture 
.frames were passed among mem
bers of the group. She later show
ed plaques of portraits in bas-
relief. 

A relief bust portrait of Esther 
Johnsson, Amarillo pianist, done 
by the lecturer created much in
terest. The study was done in 
white pine and showed Miss Johns-
son in native Hungarian attire 
playing a stringed musical instru
ment. 

Instruction concerning carving 
implements and their costs was 
particularly well received by stu
dents and amateurs. 

Miss Jackson's lecture is one of 
a series to be given by various ar
tists and authorities on nature 

.study which will be open to the 
public every Thursday afternoon 
from 5 until 6 oclock. 

Walker Reviews 
Latest Book By 

J. Evetts Haley 
Large Portion of Mater

ial for Biography Is 
First-hand 

Occupying the front page posi
tion of the "Books" section in the 
New York Herald-Tribune for May 
31, appeared a review by Stanley 
Walker, New York newspaperman 
author, of J. Evetts Haley's new 
book, "Charles Goodnight: Cow
man and Plainsman." 

Haley, an ex-student of W. T. 
and former secretary of the Pan
handle-Plains Historical Society, 
is now a member of the depart
ment of history of the University 
of Texas. He spent ten years col
lecting material for the biography 
of the Panhandle's most outstand
ing pioneer figure. Much of his 
material was secured first-hand 
from Col. Goodnight, himself, who 
died in 1929. 

Following is an extract from the 
review as it appeared in the New 
York paper: 

"Charles Goodnight, with a cup 
of hot black coffee in his belly, 
died at saddling-up time on the 
morning of Dec. 12, 1929, at the 
age of ninety-three. His old griz
zled cowhands wept when they 
buried him in the graveyard at 
Goodnight, Tex., where the winds 
sweep eternally and sometimes un
bearably across the bleak plains. 
Anyone who knows anything at 
all about the cattle industry, and 
about the history of the Southwest, 
knows something about Charles 
Goodnight, but it is doubtful if 
more than a few persons realized 
the tremendous sweep of this man's 
life, or the fascination of the de
tails of his long career. Here, in 
old man Goodnight, was the real 
thing." 

The book is illustrated by Har
old Bugbee, Clarendon artist, who 
was closely associated with Good
night during the closing years of 
his life. 

Copies of the biography, which 
has been ranked by prominent 
writers as one of the outstanding 
biographies of the year, are now 
on sale downtown at Warwick's. 

Commerce Dept. 
Will Offer B. B. A. 

Beginning June 4 

Ex-student Teaches 
Music In W. T. 

Training School 
Miss Frances Alice Clark, ex-

student of W. T., is taking Ada V. 
Clark's position as instructor in 
music in the training school for 
the summer term. 

Miss Ada V. Clark will study 
this summer in Eastland School 
of Music, Rochester University, at 
Rochester, N. Y. Miss Clark will 
be accompanied by her sister. Miss 
Grace Clark, teacher in Canyon 
High School, who will also study 
in the University. 

Frances Alice Clark, daughter of 
Wallace R. Clark, head of the 
Music Department, has studied 
under E. W. Grabill, Los Angeles, 
and has taught music the last year 
at Wheeler. 

Miss Lucille Rice, daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. S. W. Rice, and Ed
ward Gething, prominent ranch
man near Borger, were married 
May 17 at Tucumcari, N. M., by 
the Rev. J. S. Rice, Methodist 
minister. After a trip to Eagle 
Nest, Colo., the couple returned to 
the ranch and are at home there. 

Oressa Hastings, Mildred Solo
mon, and Leon Payne, all ex-stu-
dents of W. T., have been re
elected at Booker for the coming 
year. 

J. B. Tarter is working in Al
buquerque, N. M„ during the sum
mer. 

Changes are being made in the 
department of commerce so that 
its work will lead to the Bachelor 
of Business Administration degree. 
The State Board of Teachers Col
lege Regents instructed President 
Hill to make this change when it 
held its last mid-winter meeting. 

The department of Business Ad
ministration is headed by Mr. W. 
E. Lockhart. Mr. Herschel Jen
nings and Mr. Lee Johnson are 
the other members. 

According to a statement which 
will appear in next year's catalog, 
the department has three purposes: 
"(1) To furnish opportunities for 
young men and women to prepare 
for entrance into the business 
world—to become managers, lead
ers, and executives; (2) To train 
teachers for the commercial de
partments of modern high schools; 
(3) To prepare secretarial workers 
—stenographers, secretaries, and 
general office and clerical em
ployees." 

The department names as a 
minor objective "offering oppor
tunities for college students to se
cure training in business affairs so 
that they may manage their own 
lives more skillfully." 

The department will require 42 
semester hours of credit in busi
ness administration, 30 hours of 
which must be advanced. 

Although a major in business 
administration has never been of
fered at this college, it has always 
had a greater demand upon it for 
teachers of commercial subjects 
and stenographers and secretaries 
than it has been able to supply. 
Many high schools throughout 
northwest Texas offer work in this 
field and hundreds of young peo
ple who live in this section of the 
state are interested in preparing 
themselves for the business world. 
It is expected that beginning with 
the summer session this depart
ment will become one of the larg 
est and most important in the 
college. 

Miss Frances Munson will attend 
the University of Illinois this sum
mer, continuing work toward a 
degree in Library Science. This 
will be her second summer at the 
University. 

Miss Wertha Tarter, '35, who has 
been visiting at Rest Cottage, left 
today to visit with relatives at 
Midland. 

Annie McDonald 
Has Set of Work 

Books Published 
Annie L. McDonald, supervisor 

of the elementary grades in the 
Amarillo Public Schools, and now 
teaching in the position of Miss 
Anna I. Hibbets, has recently had 
published a set of language work 
books for pupils in the elementary 
grades from one to four. 

The books were published by 
The Steck Company, Austin, and 
are Included in the Dixie Series of 
Work Books. 

The books for the first and sec
ond grades are completely illustrat
ed with black and white drawings, 
many of which can be colored by 
the pupil. The purpose of the 
books for those grades is to give 
the pupil elementary concepts of 
language study. 

The third and fourth grade 
books are aimed to provide indi
vidual practice exercises to fit the 
needs of the pupils, to train for 
oral expression, to encourage crea
tive expression, and to thoroughly 
establish correct speech habits. 

Former Prairie 
Sports Editor Gets 

Eastern Paper Job 
Vincent Lockhart, former sports 

editor of The Prairie, and son of 
Prof, and Mrs. W. E. Lockhart, 
began work May 29 in Berlin, 
Maryland on . the Eastern Shore 
Times, which is rated as one of the 
twelve best weekly newspapers in 
the country. 

Mr. Lockhart was employed to 
write and edit all the news of the 
publication. He is spending a short 
time, however, in becoming fam-
ilar with the community before 
starting work as editor. 

He received a B. J. degree with 
this year's class at the University 
of Missouri but secured a leave of 
absence from commencement ex
ercises in order to begin work. 

The Times was recently pur
chased by Harry N. Stark, a school 
mate of Lockhart's during the last 
term. The publication was brought 
to its present high rating by the 
work of A. R. Holcombe, who left 
the managing editorship of the 
New York Herald-Tribune four 
years ago because of poor health. 
He died in April of this year. 

The Times covers an area known 
as the Delmarva peninsula between 
Chesapeake Bay and Delaware 
Bay. The town is situated 10 
miles south of the Delaware line 
and 8 miles to the east of Ocean 
City—Maryland's only ocean port 
and seaside resort. "It is an ex
tremely pleasant southern cortimu-
nity in which to work," Mr. Lock
hart wrote concerning the town. 

ID aught er-in-Law 
I of Sam Houston 
I Visits Museum 

"—and the train crew and all 
would get out and gather turnips 
whenever we passed a convenient 
patch," exclaimed Mrs. Temple 
Houston, 70, daughter-in-law of 
the Texas Patriot, as she addressed 
interviewers, photographers and 
friends gathered about her in the 
Panhandle-Plains Historical Socie
ty Museum yesterday. She was 
telling them about early railroad 
service in the Panhandle. 

Plump and jolly little Mrs. Hous
ton related with a gleam of en
thusiasm in her grey eyes the 
story of her ride "in the 'caboose' 
of the first train that ever came 
to Canadian, Texas." Her hus
band, Temple Houston, was at that 
time an attorney for the Santa 
Fe railroad, previously, at the 
age of 20, he had been district at
torney over thirty-five counties of 
Texas. 

The Temple HouStons lived in 
Mobeetie from 1883 until 1889. At 
that time they moved to Canadian. 
Mrs. Houston lives now in Wood
ward, Okla. She was the guest of 
where she attended Texas Centen
nial Celebrations. On June 4, Mrs. 
Houston rode in a parade in Pam-
pa as a participant in the His
torical Pageant. 

While in Canyon, Mrs. Houston 
was a guest of L. F. Sheffy, secre
tary to the Panhandle-Plains His
torical Society. 

McAndrews To 
Lecture Here on 
Friday, Saturday 

Has Lectured In Many 
Prominent 

Cities 

Casey To Lecture 
During Assembly; 

Taylor To Sing 
Prof. John H. Casey of the Jour

nalism faculty of the University of 
Oklahoma, will deliver an address 
Wednesday evening at the assem
bly hour on the subject, "Education 
in the Press." Casey will conduct a 
news clinic here during the re
mainder of the week. 

Harry F. Taylor, visiting faculty 
member in the department of mu
sic from Eastern New Mexico Jun
ior College of Portales, N. M., will 
sing during the assembly period. 

Another possible feature of the 
assembly period each week during 
the summer will be a book review 
which will be given by some mem
ber of the English department. 

Assembly will begin at 7:30 each 
Tuesday evening. Attendance is 
not compulsory during the summer 
session. 

"Play Nite" To 
Be Each Friday 

During Session 
Every Friday night during the 

summer term "Play Nite" will be 
held at the athletic plant. 

This entertainment, instituted by 
athletic director A1 Baggett, was 
introduced to provide entertain
ment for all ages. Several varieties 
of sports will be played, and those 
not desiring to take part in any 
of these will doubtless find them 
entertaining from the sidelines. 

"Play Nite" is one of the many 
types of entertainments provided 
for students who attend the sum
mer school at W. T. All students 
are urged to attend these nights 
of fun for the facilities are ade
quate to provide frolic for all. 

Everything is free to the. public 
including basketball games to be 
played in Burton Gymnasium. 

Dr. William McAndrews, noted 
editor-educator-lecturer, spoke twice 
Friday, June 5, at 10 in the morn
ing and at 8 o'clock in the evening, 
to an interested crowd of teachers 
and summer students. 

An explanation of contracts of 
insurance to teachers only. No 
obligation. Courteous treatment. 
E. RAY SMITH, Box 483. 

Dr. McAndrews has lectured for 
many years in such cities as Ann 
Arbor, Atlanta, Boston, Birming
ham, Chicago, Charleston, Cincin
nati, Columbus, Detroit, Duluth, 
Evansville, Indianapolis, Kansas 
City, Minneapolis, New Haven, 
New York, Omaha, Pittsburg, Port
land, Los Angeles, Ypsilanti, 
spreading his happy philosophy 
and good humor which he has 
gathered from years of experience 
and research. 

In his lecture Friday morning, 
Dr. McAndrews based his discus
sion on the remarkable experiment 
of Dr. Lois Meek in certain Amer
ican schools seeking the actual 
cause for apparent mental break
down which is commonly found in 
brilliant students. After months of 
experiment, Dr. Meek concluded 
that in every case breakdown was 
the result of undue criticism or 
discipline. The influence of praise 
and reward for the good of the 
child contrasted with coercion and 
severe discipline which invariably 
works toward his mental detriment 
cannot be overly stressed, Dr. Mc
Andrews remarked. 

Further experiments conducted 
by educators using the reward 
versus the discipline theory have 
definitely proven that the progres 
sive trend in education must be 
based on the psychological response 
of any child to the praise stimulus. 

Continuing his line of thought 
and philosophy, Dr. McAndrews, 
in his evening lecture, spoke on 
"Keeping Fit For Teaching," con
fining his lecture to "keeping fit" 
mentally. 

According to his philosophy of 
education, the lecturer remarked, 
teaching naturally emphasizes the 
things that are contrary to anger, 
scolding, and hate. The curiosity 
of the andrenal glands when 
aroused by anger, envy, fear, and 
hate produces what Dr. McAn
drews termed "the devil's flag." 

Since, Dr. McAndrews continued, 
we are entitled to "life, liberty, 
and happiness," we are traitors if 
we give up or destroy happiness. 
"Teaching is a remarkable thing; 
it deals with human souls. The 
art of teaching is to love." Teach
ers who earnestly desire to make 
teaching successful must make it 
a consuming passion, Dr. McAn
drews concluded. 

Dr. McAndrews was born in 
Ypsilanti," Mich., graduated from 
the Ypsilanti State Teachers Col
lege, and received his A. B. degree 
at the University of Michigan. 

From 1889 to 1891, his first posi
tion was principal of Hyde Park 
High School; from 1892 to 1898, 
he served as principal of Pratt 
High School, Brooklyn, N. Y. Dr. 
McAndrews organized the Wash-
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NEWS CLINIC 
OPENS TODAY 

Prof. John Casey To Give 
Three Public Lectures 

During Visit 

PROF. JOHN H. CASEY 
Country correspondents of news

papers throughout the Panhandle 
have been invited to hear John H. 
Casey at W. T., Friday. 

Casey Is a member of the Jour
nalism faculty of the University of 
Oklahoma. Beginning tomorrow, he 
will conduct a newspaper clinic 
here until Saturday. His lecture, 
"What Is News?" has been sche
duled for 2:30 o'clock, Friday, for 
the convenience of community re
porters. 

C. W. Warwick, editor of The 
Canyon News, the Canyon Cham
ber of Commerce, and the College 
have united to bring Casey, who is 
an authority on journalism prob
lems, to the city. 

Other lectures which he will give 
during the week include, "Educa
tion in the Press" at 7:30 tomorrow 
evening in the auditorium of the 
Administration Building; "The Mer
chant and his Trade Territory" 
which will be given before the 
members of the Canyon Rotary 
Club and their guests today; a 
school publications clinic which 
will be conducted through five days 
in the auditorium of the Admin
istration Building. This clinic is 
open to all who wish to attend. 

Has Practical Experience 
Prof. Casey's experience with 

newspapers is not limited to the 
academic by any means, although 
he has developed his practical 
knowledge by intensive study and 
detailed analysis of many papers. 
He is the son of a newspaper man, 
his father, W. J. Casey, having 
published the Knoxville (Iowa) 
Express for more than half a 
century. 

On this weekly newspaper, which 
is regarded as a model in a section 
of the country where excellent 
country papers thrive and abound, 
the younger Casey learned as a 
youngster the details of the work 
on a country newspaper. 

He was graduated in 1920 from 
the School of Journalism at the 

(Continued on last page) 

Everett Glenn Is 
Appointed To U. S. 

Naval Academy 
Everett Glenn, Amarillp, and a 

junior here last year, recently re
ceived notice of an appointment 
to the United States Naval Acad
emy at Annapolis. The. appoint
ment came when he successfully 
passed the competitive examination 
held in Amarillo last fall. 

Glenn was second alternate from 
this district for the past two years, 
and received word of his appoint
ment as a result of having met 
standards, set by the Academy, in 
his scholastic work here during the 
spring semester. Because of his 
high grades, he is exempt from 
the entrance examination usually 
required of all candidates for ad
mission to the Academy. 

The appointment was made by 
Representative Marvin Jones of 
this congressional district, and was 
confirmed by the Academy on re
ceipt of the record Glenn made 
last year. 

Mr. Glenn is now awaiting the 
order from the Academy to move 
from Amarillo to Annapolis. 

(Senior Class Gift 
Now On Display 

In Pioneer Hall 

Y.W.C.A Members 
Attend Hollister, 

Mo., Conference 
Miss Rosa Cash, president of the 

local Y. W. C. A. for 1936-37; Miss 
June Day and Miss Etoile Sirman, 
co-vice-presidents, are attending 
the Hollister Student Conference 
which is being held at Hollister, 
Mo., June 5-15. 

According to the program, the 
Conference deals with the two ma
jor aspects of life—that of the re
lationship of the individual to God, 
and of his relationships with his 
fellow men. 

Approximately 300 leading stu
dents from seventy-three colleges 
of the Southwest will be present. 

Young Amarillo 
Artist To Study 

In Art School 
Miss Margaret Esther Hill, 

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. J. E. 
Hill/- of Amarillo, will study this 
summer at the Palo Duro School 
of Art to be conducted in the Palo 
Duro Canyon. Miss Hill, one of 
this year's honor graduates of 
Amarillo High School, is working 
on illustrations for Miss Laura 
Hamner's book, "History of the 
Panhandle." 

The young artist has received 
many honors for her art work. 
Recently she was presented with 
a medal for her high rating in the 
art division in the State Inter-
scholastic League meeting in Aus
tin. 

Portraying an autumn round-up 
scene on the JA ranch, a diorama, 
gift of the Senior Class of '36, is 
on display in the west room of 
Pioneer Hall. It bears the title, 
"Come and Get It!" a typical ex
pression used by the cooks in 
charge of the chuckwagons of early 
days in the Panhandle. 

Ben Carlton Mead, well-known 
artist and illustrator, created the 
chuckwagon scene for the diorama. 
Sagebrush, clay, and cedar was 
collected in the Palo Duro Canyon 
and shipped to the artist's studio 
in Chicago to lend a natural effect 
to the scene. Mr. Mead also sketch
ed the plans for the case. 

John A. Gillis of the department 
of manual arts, assisted by mem
bers of his class, constructed the 
case for the scene. It is 34 inches 
wide and 66 inches high with a 
glass section 48 inches long and 18 
inches high. The gift cost ap
proximately $250. 

According to Mr. Mead, the 
Century of Progress stimulated the 
rise of historical dioramas and 
they are being used by all of the 
large museums to present history 
in an interesting manner. 

'I think this gift is one of the 
most valuable and beautiful things 
in the museum," stated L. F. 
Sheffy, head of the history de
partment. 

Superintendent Of 
Wheeler Schools Is 

Head W. T. Exes. 
Following the annual luncheon 

of W. T. Exes Thursday, Lee Gil-
more, superintendent of the Whee
ler schools, was elected president 
of the association for the coming 
year, succeeding George Heath of 
White Deer. 

Ferman Sawyer, superintendent 
of the Canadian schools, was 
elected first vice president; Miss 
Fannie Sue Brasuel, home econo
mics teacher of the Canyon 
schools, second vice president; John 
McCarty of the Amarillo Globe-
News and Supt. L. H. Rhodes of 
Dalhart, directors. 

Mr. McCarty made the principal 
address at the luncheon. He 
praised the spirit of the college 
and what it had been able to ac
complish, but urged that more 
fighting spirit be instilled in the 
student body and the athletic 
teams. 

Pampa Journalist 
Is New Editor of 

Kentucky Paper 
W. T. Ex-student; Former 

Editor of The 
Prairie 

Olin E. Hinkle, managing editor 
of the Pampa Daily News for the 
past nine years, will leave next 
week for Lexington, Ky., where he 
will take the position of managing 
editor for the Lexington Herald 
which was recently purchased by 
the Nunn Publishing Company. 

Mr. Hinkle received a B. S. de
gree from West Texas State Teach
ers College in 1925, and a B. J. 
degree from the University of Mis
souri in 1926. He later worked on 
the Blackwell Tribune in Black-
well, Okla., and on a Sweetwater, 
Tex. paper before he obtained the 
position with the Pampa Daily 
News which he held until last 
week. 

During his work in the college 
here, Mr. Hinkle was editor of 
The Prairie during the summer 
and regular session of 1924-25. He 
won, for two consecutive years, the 
first prize for editorials in the 
Texas Intercollegiate Press Ass'n. 
During the year that he was ed
itor of The Prairie, he placed it 
among the five leading state asso
ciation papers. He was also a 
member of the scholarship society 
and honor sooiety of the College. 

Condron and Jarrett 
Arrange Two-Year 

Pre-Law Program 
Prof. S. H. Condron is faculty 

adviser for students who expect 
to enter law school after leaving 
this college.. He and Dean R. P. 
Jarrett have worked out a two-
year program for this group of 
students which is in line with the 
requirements of the best colleges 
and universities of the United 
States. 

English and the social studies 
receive more emphasis than any 
other subjects, but the man who 
hopes to be a successful lawyer 
must be acquainted with many 
fields of knowledge, so mathema
tics, natural sciences and psyco-
logy are included in the program 
as well as speech which is essen
tial to the man who will plead 
cases before juries. 

Pre-law students are urged to 
identify themselves with such col
lege organizations as the Internat-
tional Relations Club, the Young 
Democratic Club, the Dramatic 
Club, and others which will give 
them active experience in working 
with people, and will acquaint 
them with many areas of thought. 
They are also asked to read many 
magazines in the college library 
and acquire information about cur
rent affairs, and extensive vocabu
laries. 

Visits to County, District and 
Federal Courts are also arranged 
for the embryo lawyers, and they 
spend many hours acquainting 
themselves with the materials in 
the United States Depository which 
is a unit of the library. 

Bible Courses To 
Be Offered In 

Summer Terms 
"The Literature of the New Tes

tament" is the title of one of the 
Bible courses 'being ofered by the 
department of Bible this summer. 

Miss Oscie Sanders teaches this 
course and another known as Bible 
312, "A Study of the Prophetic 
Literature of the Old Testament." 
Both will be given during the first 
term as Miss Sanders will spend 
the last half of the summer at 
Chicago University where she will 
work upon her dissertation. 

Bible is scheduled just as other 
subjects and full college credit is 
given upon all courses. Although 
the study of a credit basis was 
introduced only last fall, the de
partment has already proven pop
ular with sixty men and women 
enrolled in the classes which have 
studied "The Bible and Religious 
Experience," "Introduction to the 
Practice of Religion," and "The 
Growth of the Early Christian 
Church." 

Special Course 
Is Prepared For 

Medical Students 
High school graduates who hope 

to become doctors will find a spe
cial course of study worked out for 
them when they enroll at the West 
Texas State Teachers College, 
whether they begin their college 
work in the summer or in the reg
ular session. The program which 
has been arranged by Dean R. P. 
Jarrett and Dr. C. A. Pierle head 
of the Chemistry Department con
forms to tliose of the best univer
sities, and students who embark 
on pre-med work are informed 
that they should keep all their 
work above a "C" average, and 
should have no grades below "C." 

Mathematics, the natural sci
ences, foreign language, English, 
psychology and social sciences are 
prescribed for the first two years 
of college work. After that time 
the emphasis on the natural sci
ences increases, and the pre-med 
men and women spend long hours 
in the laboratories. 

Students who choose this college 
can do pre-professional work for 
from $225.00 to $365.00 per year, 
exclusive of clothing, which need 
not be a large item. 

Miss Loma Groom of Horace 
Mann School will become teacher 
of music in Pampa Junior High 
School next year. 

L 
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WHAT THE CENTENNIAL MEANS TO US 

A great deal has been written about the magnificent celebration of 
the Texas Centennial that is now being observed all over the state of 
Texas, and even in some of the other states of the Union. All of 
this has only served to impress upon our minds the importance of the 
Centennial to ourselves. 

Prior to 1877, this great plains country of ours was nothing but a 
rolling sea of grass, hiding all of its bountiful assets, under a wealth 
of grassland. The creeks and streams were full; the land was over
flowing with great beasts by the name that so excellently describes their 
massive power and dignity—buffalo. The only inhabitants of this 
fertile land were a few nomadic tribes of Indians, growing larger in 
number as the white man advanced from the east to crowd the red man 
out of his former home. 

Later the Indians were driven even further west, for the white man 
entered the Panhandle. Col. Charles C. Goodnight came into the 
country as a friend of the Indians, and later moved in to stay, lowering 
his wagon piece at a time down into Palo Duro Canyon by rope, 
chasing the buffalo out of the canyon before driving his cattle in. 
The famous JA ranch had its beginning in this manner. In 1887, 
a stake was driven into the Plains, and Amarillo was founded. About 
fifty years ago, the newly organized, and ambitious state of Texas 
gave a Chicago syndicate some five thousand square miles of the plains 
to build a State Capitol. The railroads came into the land, the cattle 
began to make the Panhandle famous, wheat was grown with amazing 
results, and the country prospered. 

It wasn't long before the rest of the state began to look to the 
Panhandle for bread, meat, and other essentials of life. The nation 
as a whole learned to admire the possibilities of the land. Naturally 
the country prospered, peopled as it was with the hardiest of pioneers 
to establish homes in it. The country is far beyond its starting point 
now, and has not scratched the surface of its resources. 

From a waving field of grass, have been developed cities of im
portance, natural resources of every description, and all that go to 
make a successful country. Where Colonel Goodnight let his wagon 
into the canyon piecemeal there is now a highway with easy grades. 
The cattle are the finest raised anywhere. The natural resources have 
been developed to the extent that the gas field of the Panhandle is 
the largest in the world, serving gas to Sioux Falls, Cheyenne, St. 
Paul, Chicago, and Indianapolis; and the oil field is the largest pro
ducer of heavy oils in the world. 

Here meet and mingle the currents of culture and commerce, politics 
and industry, in conflict and co-operation, in strife or peace. But the 
real Panhandle, retains all of its serenity, a deep flowing current of 
tranquil living unshaken by the urge of material things, political earth
quakes, or dust storms. The name Texas came from the Spanish 
spelling of the old Indian word meaning friends, and here in the 
Panhandle the meaning is truly carried out. 

These things, and many others, are our heritage as natives of the 
Panhandle of Texas. Let's not forget then, that we too, have a part 
to play in the Centennial.—L. S. 

cents for each succeeding hour. Students who owe fines will not be 
permitted to check out books until their record is clear. 

Fines Must Be Paid 
One week of grace is granted in which to pay fines without extra 

charge. This does not mean, however, that you can draw books during 
the week. AFTER ONE WEEK AN ADDITIONAL CHARGE OF TEN 
CENTS PER DAY IS ASSESSED UNTIL THE FINE IS PAID. A list 
of fines is posted on the Bulletin Board. 

LOAN LIBRARY 
All books from the Loan Library, Room 210, may be kept for three 

days, and are due at 5:00 on the third day. Books may be rechecked 
after being left one hour. Books from the loan shelf due on Sunday 
or holidays must be returned during the first hour of the following 
school day. If books are not returned when due they draw a fine of 
5 cents per day. 

When drawing books from the Loan Library, a yellow slip must be 
correctly filled out; if you do not know the call number of a book con
sult the Card Catalogue—call number will be found in RED in the 
upper left-hand corner of the catalogue card. Yellow slips may be 
obtained at the Loan Desk and at the Card Catalogue. 

If the Library is open, return all books to the desk from which you 
checked them. If the Library is closed, return all books through the 
chute, Room 212, regardless of where they were checked. 

MAIN READING ROOM 
Room 217 is the Main Reading Room. 
Bound magazines, reference books and the card index are located 

here. The current periodicals are found in an adjacent room. No 
material in these rooms is to be taken out, except books from the 
Rental Shelf, but all material is available to students at all times 
during regular library hours. 

RENTAL COLLECTION 
For the pleasure of the students, the Library maintains a Rental 

Collection. This collection is in the Main Reading Room and the books 
will be found immediately back of the Desk. The books may be checked 
for four cents per day, payable when the books are returned. Your 
record must be clear before you may use the collection. The rental 
fund is used for the purpose of placing more books on the shelf. We 
invite you to investigate this collection. 

GOVERNMENT DOCUMENT ROOM 
Government Documents may be found in Room 216. Students of 

government, history, geography, and agriculture will find the material 
in this room of special value in their courses. This material is not to 
be checked out, but is to be used in the Government Document room 
only. 

THE NEW UNEMPLOYED 

The National Youth Administration now estimates that at least 
5,000,000 young men and women between 16 and 25 will be looking 
for jobs this summer. The N. Y. A. arrives at this approximation by 
adding, to the current four million odd out of work, 1,000,000 high 
school graduates and 1 30,000 to 140,000 college graduates. 

Many of these young people will be placed in jobs at once. The 
prospects for young graduates are the best in five years, the govern
ment agency finds. This is true, among other reasons, because 
employers more and more are turning to high school and college-
trained youths for new blood. 

And so, despite today's huge unemployment problem, youth must 
not lose its interest in education. The road to gainful employment 
necessarily is longer these days, but in the end the best-prepared man 
reaches the goal first.—Amarillo Daily News. 

LIBRARY REGULATIONS 
SUMMER SESSION 

Hours: 
Reading Rooms—7:25-12:00 a. m.; 12:30-7:00 p. m. 
Reserve Book Rooms—8:00-12:00 a. m.; 12:30-7:00 p. m. 
Open Mondays, 8:00-12:00 a. m. 
All reserve books must be returned at 7:30 on Monday. 
Library will close on Saturday at 5:30. 

RESERVED BOOK ROOM 
Reserve Books will be found in Room 212. 
Students may go to the reserve shelves and select the desired books. 

To locate what you want, consult the directory at the end of each shelf 
Just under the sign RESERVED BOOKS. Students are asked to leave 
the books on the shelves in the order in which they find them. 

There is a list of books for each reserve in the Kardex file on the 
desk in Reserve Book Room. When your teacher makes an assignment, 
for example in Education 101, look over this list to see what books she 
has put on reserve. This will help you locate your reading material. 
Later, if you wish additional material, use the card catalogue in the 
main reading room. 

Each student will be permitted to take only one book at a time and 
will sign for it at the desk as they pass out. Neither texts nor large 
notebooks are permitted in the reserve room. 

Reserve books must be returned through the chute in the hall and 
not to the shelves. 

Each book may be kept out for only 1 hour from the time taken, 
except when permission is granted for a longer time. If you have not 
had your book 1% hours when the bell rings, you may keep it until your 
hour has expired if you care to do so. This applies to all hours except 
from 3:00 to 4:25. ALL BOOKS TAKEN FROM THE RESERVED 
BOOK ROOM MUST BE RETURNED TO THE RESERVED BOOK 
ROOM AT 4:25 ON THAT DAY OR BE ASSESSED A FINE OF 25 
CENTS. It is necessary that the books be in at this time in order that 
they may be rechecked for over-night use. 

Books will be checked for over-night use at 4:30 p. m., and must be 
returned the following school day dining the first half hour after 
classes begin. A restricted list of books may be checked until 6:30. 
All over due books draw a fine of 15 cents for the first hour, and 5 

Hughes Discusses 
Texas Progress 

During 50 Years 
Dr. W. L. Hughes of A. & M. 

College, who is teaching in W. T. 
this summer, spoke at the Rotary 
club luncheon Tuesday, discussing 
progress in Texas during the past 
50 years. Dr. Hughes was born at 
Coleman, on the frontier of West 
Texas, and as a boy drove 6 oxen 
to a plow in breaking the land of 
Williamson county. 

Summing up changes in Texas 
during the past 50 years, Mr. 
Hughes believes that it has largely 
been a period of exploitation, 
without a plan. We are now be
ginning to realize how the soil 
and the natural resources have 
been exploited. 

In governmental lines, Dr. Hughes 
believes we have made little pro
gress. We still have the constitu
tion of 1876; pay the governor 
$4,000, and we don't always get 
the best governor. We still have 
the long ballot. 

Very few changes have been 
made in our county government in 
50 years. 

But the cities have made great 
progress when the commission form 
of government was adopted. 

School government has not great
ly improved. We have 7,000 school 
districts with 30,000 school trustees 
in Texas. Some schools are no 
better than they were 50 years ago, 
although there has been material 
improvement in buildings and 
teachers in most sections. 

In social lines some improve
ments have been made. Public 
health has greatly improved, thanks 
to preventative medicine of doc
tors, and sanitation. Crime con
ditions have not improved, and the 
divorce record is worse today than 
50 years ago. 

The home and school were the 
great social institutions of 50 years 
ago. Today the movies are reputed 
to have taken first place. The 
public press has taken its place 
as a great social force. 

Dr. Hughes deplores the exploi
tation of the soil. 50 years ago 
most farmers owned their land; 
today 61% of the farmers of Texas 
are tennants. 

Standards of living have greatly 
improved for many people in 50 
years, yet there are many people 
living today with very low stan
dards and under indecent condi
tions. 

Summing up, Dr. Hughes be
lieves the trouble of today is that 
there has been no plan for pro
gress during the past 50 years. 

JESTER-STEED NUPTIALS 
ANNOUNCED 

Miss Verna Jester and Mr. James 
Allison Steed were married recently 
in Hollis, Okla., with the Rev. Mr. 
Abernathy, pastor of the Baptist 
Church performing the ring cere
mony. 

Wayne Wakefield, of Childress, 
served as best man. 

Mrs. Steed wore a black and 
white ensemble. 

The couple spent their honey
moon in Childress, home of the 
bridegroom, and both are attend
ing the summer session of school 
here. 

Wisecracks and. . 
Otherwise 

Edited by Pete Cowart 

We are wondering who the gal 
is that persuaded Myles McGehee 
to paint his finger-nails. Better 
watch your step, Myles. No telling 
what she'll have you doing next. 

It seems that Jerry Bland likes 
men with "technique." Boyst you'd 
better practice up. 

"Ex-Prexy" R. M. Thompson has 
been seen around the campus late
ly. Glad to have you iback with 
us so soon, R. M. 

Bill Hopkins sometimes gets a 
little sad and weeps for fear he is 
not a good mail carrier. Calling 
all girl and boy scouts to cheer 
him up about it. 

Jerry Bland and Betty Dale West 
had an argument the other night 
about the ability of each to cover 
the most territory in the least 
amount of time. As both are con
sidered fast and experienced, we 
wonder who won. 

Helene, who was the little fat 
boy that was screaming and cry
ing for help in the back booth of 
the "Buff" the other day? 

We hear the mosquitoes are pret
ty tough down at the "crick" now
adays. How about it La Verne 
Cannon? 

We always thought that Dan-
was full of bull, but since last 
Monday night we have found out 
exactly what he is full of. We 
would have hated to have seen you 
lose the dollar, Darr. 

Our vote of appreciation goes to 
Mr. D. A. Shirley for being the 
only man in W. T. who can give 
out correct information at any time 
he is called upon, and still remain 
the good sport that he is. 

Spring has sprung, the sap is up, 
and the moon is high. Boys, be 
sure and get all the cockleburs out 
of the blanket before the land
lady finds it. 

How does it feel to be a stay-at 
home-girl, Frankie, since George 
is gone? 

Do you ever go to church? Of 
course the church may not lose 
anything by your absence, but you 
do. 

You have to be naturally addict
ed to honesty before there is any 
profit in it. 

Well, girls, keep your noses pow 
dered, your hair combed, and your 
telephone line open, because here 
we come. 

Miss Mary Louise Mulkey, Am
arillo, who received her B. S. de
gree here this spring will attend 
the Girl Scout camp at East Troy, 
Wis., again this summer. 
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D A R I N G !  
BUT IT'S THE 

T R U T H !  
THE BEST SODA PARLOR 

I JARRETT DRUG 
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S O N N Y ' S  S H O E  S H O P  
S H O E  R E P A I R I N G  

2 Bring me your shoes for first class repair work. Open at 7:30 E 
a. m. till 7 p. m. Open to 8 p. m. Saturday. E 

— (Silent) Sonny Guest, Mgr. Across from Buffalo Grocery E 
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BAPTIST STUDENTS ATTEND 
SOUTH-WIDE CONVENTION 

Five Baptist students of the reg
ular session left early Sunday 
morning to attend a South-wide 

-convention of the Baptist Student 
Union, at Ridgecrest, N. C-, which 
will continue until June 24. 

Mrs. T. H. Knighton accompanied 
the group. The students are J. H. 
Wright, Jr., Ruth Baker, Roach 
Allen, Zudie Mae Bible, and Mil
dred Lindsey. 

The trip will enable the students 
to see one of the most scenic,sec
tions of the country in addition to 
meeting students from all over the 
South. 

Patronize Prairie Advertisers. 

S H E E T  M U S I C  
ALL LATEST HITS 

NOVELTIES 
SIGNATURE PINS 

HAND - BK - CRAFT 
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| WELCOME STUDENTS! 
| to Canyon and W. T. 

TERRY STUDIO and BEAUTY SALON 
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I MAGNOLIA SERVICE STATION 

WASHING and LUBRICATION -TIRE REPAIRING 

1 Earl Russell, Mgr. Phone 67 § 
2 Blocks West of College 
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COME IN, STUDENTS 

S T A R  B A R B E R  S H O P  
NEXT DOOR TO THE POST OFFICE 

§ B. B. CLUCK H. O. PRICE = 
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Jennings DOUBLE DIP Lisle 
BORDEN'S BEST 

CANDY — POP — GUM 
ONE BLOCK EAST OF SQUARE 
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D I S C U S S  Y O U R  L I F E  

a 

INSURANCE PROBLEMS with 

J  .  W .  S H O O K  
Phone 355 

NOT A " HIT-AND-RUN" SALESMAN 
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]  C I T Y  C A F E  
= We Serve the Best of Foods, Regular Dinners and Short Orders S 

WE WELCOME STUDENTS! 
= STEWART and HOWARD MABLE, Owners and Managers E 
i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i u i i  III  m i n i  m i n i  III  IIIIII  i l l i n i u m  i  m i  i l l i n i u m  i m i i i i m i i i i i i i m f r  

jjiuiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiimiimiiiiiiiiimiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiimiiiiiiiiuiuiuiiummiMiimji 

I Welcome Students and Patrons i 
| CINDERELLA BEAUTY SHOP \ 

now open for business in new location, East side E 
of square. Installed with new equipment! Miss j§ 
Grace Anderson, experienced operator from S 
Oklahoma City with Mrs. Tommie Pierce. 

Call 78 for appointments. = 
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PALACE CAFE 
HOWDY, STUDENTS! GLAD YOU'RE BACK 

WE TAKE PLEASURE IN SEEING YOU 
EAT GOOD FOOD. COME IN OFTEN. 

NEAR OLYMPIC THEATRE 

CARL HAIR,  Prop .  
asESSsasasHsasasHsasasHSHS^Ks^sasMasHsasasasHsisHsasasasHsasBil" 
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| The Toggery Cleaning Plant f 
1 GREETINGS TO STUDENTS and FACULTY § 

ONE-DAY SERVICE 

We Call For And Deliver 

CANYON'S FOREMOST CLEANERS 

= Phone 331 
= E 
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I BUFFALO BARBER SHOP I 
| "It Pays To Look Well" | 

= Wayne Porter Geo. I. Taylor § 
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I SEE US FOR YOUR I 
| School Supplies, Writing Materials, Fountain | 

Pens, and Drug Sundries. | 
Our Fountain Service Is Superb 

I THE COLLEGE OASIS I 
"Where The Buffaloes Drink" = 
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M. E. MOSES CO. 
Welcome Teachers and Students 

To Our Store! 
5c, 10c, 25c, and $1.00 Store 
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i GREATEST INVEN- 1 = VOV^/UALJYILANO U TION FOR YEARS § 
AND ITS BENEFIT § 
IS YOURS FREE! | 

Rates your watch in ONE 
MINUTE. Regulates your 
watch in THREE MINUTES. 

Come in and let us regulate 
your watch—its FREE! 

OUR SPECIALTY! 
Fine Watch Repairing and 
Glasses Mended. 
Come to see us. 
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MISS FRANCES LESTER AND 
LARRY HOLMAN WED 

Of interest to their many friends 
is the marriage of Miss Jodie 
Frances Lester and Mr. Larry 
Holman, which was solemnized 
Sunday at 5 o'clock in a twilight 
ceremony at the home of Mrs. 
Jamie Talley and Mrs. Irene Wil
son, sisters of the bride. 

The solemn vows were read by 
the Rev. I. E. Walker of White 
Deer at a beautifully improvised 
altar. A basket of blue delphin
iums was placed on the mantle 
piece with candelabra holding tall 
pink tapers placed at either side. 
Tall baskets of pink and blue 
larkspur were placed at either 
side of the fire place from which 
pink satin streamers were carried 
by little Ernestine Walker and 
Wilma Jo Holman, dressed in pink 
and blue taffeta, to form an isle 
for the bridal party. 

Preceding the ceremony Miss 
Lillian Wood of Wheeler sang "O 
Promise Me," accompanied by Mrs. 
I. E. Walker. Mendelssohn's Wed
ding March announced the ap
proach of the bridal pair and at
tendants. "I Love You Truly" was 
played softly through the impres
sive ring ceremony. 

The bride was attractive, wear
ing aqua marine chiffon and car
rying a bouquet of pink and white 
carnations. Her going away cos
tume was a white palm beach suit 
with pink accesories. 

Aliece Makeig of Dumas, as 
bridesmaid was dressed in pale 
pink crepe with a corsage of pink 
and white carnations. Raymond 
Hale of Oklahoma City was best 
man. 

Wedding Cake Served 
For the reception which followed 

the dining table was covered with 
a beautiful imported lace banquet 
cloth and lighted by four pink 
candles wreathed in blue larkspur. 
The buffet was also lighted by pink 
candles and centered with a bou
quet of roses, pink and blue lark
spur. The tiered wedding cake 
was topped with small bride and 
groom figures of white and black. 
This was cut by the bride and 
served by Mrs. A. W. Hawks. Miss 
Frances Holman, sister of the 
groom, presided at the punch 
bowl. 

The couple left for a short trip 
to Carlsbad and other points. 

Guests at the wedding were Mrs. 
E. V. Holman, Mrs. L. H. Holman 
and daughters, Mrs. A. W. Hawks, 
Rev. and Mrs. I. E. Walker and 
Ernestine; Miss Mary E. Hud
speth, Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 
Hale, Oklahoma City; Mr. and 
Mrs. S. M. Lester and Misses Mar
tha and Ma vat Lester of Floydada; 
Mr. and Mrs. Lucian Burnett, 
Dumas; Miss Nell Freeman and 
Cecil Baer, Dumas; Miss Lillian 
Wood, Wheeler and Harold Shank-
lin, Channing. 

Mrs. Holman received her de
gree from W. T. in 1931. Since 
that time she has been teaching 
in Dumas. 

The groom, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
E. V. Holman of Hereford, has at
tended the College here and is an 
ex-student of Texas University. He 
is engaged in wheat farming and 
is connected with the Buffalo Food 
Store. 

Mr. and Mrs. Holman will be at 
home to their friends at 2400 Sev
enth Avenue, Canyon. 

MISS SARA MOORE AND 
MR. HENRY SEARS WED 

The marriage of Miss Sara 
Moore and Mr. Henry Sears of 
Amarillo was solemnized Saturday 
at 8:30 o'clock a. m. in the home 
of the bride's aunt, Miss Mary 
Morgan Brown, with the Rev. J. 
O. Quattlebaum, pastor of the 
First Methodist Church officiating. 

Ferns, palms and baskets of 
white gladioli and stock furnished 
the background for the impressive 
rites. Miss Pauline Brigham play
ed Mendelssohn's Wedding March 
to announce the bridal party. "On 
Wings of Song," a violin solo was 
played by Herschel Coffee through
out the ceremony. 

The bride was attractive wearing 
a dark blue triple sheer crepe en
semble with accessories of the same 
shade, and carried a bouquet of 
Johanna Hill rosebuds. She was 
given in marriage by her aunt, 
•Miss Mary Morgan Brown, who 
was dressed in wisteria crepe with 
a corsage of yellow roses. 

Miss Helen White Moore, sister 
of the bride, was maid of honor. 
She wore a sports costume of 
printed crepe, and carried a bou
quet of Talisman roses. 

Mr. Joe A. Sears, brother of the 
groom acted as best man. 

Reception Given 
Immediately following the cere

mony a wedding breakfast was 
served to the bridal party and 
guests. The lace covered table was 
centered with a black bowl of red 
and white peonies. 

Mrs. Sears is a graduate of Jud-
son College, Montgomery, Ala., and 
has studied in West Texas State 
College. 

The groom, son of Mrs. J. N. 
Sears of Amarillo, is an ex-student 
of West Texas State College, and 
is employed by the Phillips Pe
troleum Company in Amarillo, 
where the couple will make their 
home after a short trip to El Paso 
and other points. 

Guests at the ceremony were: 
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Gerald and Mr. 
and Mrs. Farren E. James of Pan
handle; Ben Guill, Pampa; Mrs. 
J. M. Sears, Miss Farris Sears, Am
arillo; Mrs. Alice B. West, aunt of 
the bride, Longview; Miss Kath-
erine West, Dallas; Misses Lillian 
Chambers, Frances Usery, Pauline 
Brigham, Novella Goodman, Jean 
Moore, Frances Alice Clark, Fran
ces Holman, Jennie C. Ritchie, Mr. 
and Mrs. Robert Foster, Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert Hunt, J. D. Hazle-
wood, Roy Cheatham, and Herschel 
Coffee. 

MARY MARTIN AND EARL 
RIFFE WED RECENTLY 

Miss Mary Martin, ex-student of 
W. T. in 1934, and Mr. Earl Riffe, 
of Stratford, were united in mar
riage by the Rev. Dr. C. C. Grimes, 
pastor of the Polk Street Methodist 
Church in Amarillo, May 23. 

Mrs. Riffe was a member of the 
popularity group of Le Mirage in 
1933. 

The couple left for New Orleans 
and points east on their wedding 
trip soon after the ceremony. 

They will live at Stratford. 

We Invite 
you to shop our store 
for your gift needs. 

Fathers Day 
JUNE 21ST 

Remember Dad on his 
day. Greeting Cards of 
Distinction for this and 
all occasions. 

COME IN TODAY! 

WARWICK'S 

EX-STUDENT WEDS JOHN 
TANNER IN CHILDRESS 

Miss Marye Bryan of Childress 
and Mr. John Tanner of Dallas 
were married Friday morning in a 
simple ceremony performed by Rev. 
Joe H. Hankins at the home of 
the bride's mother, Mrs. F. B. 
Bryan. 

The bride wore her mother's 
white lace graduation dress and 
carried a white handkerchief be
longing to her grandmother. Her 
bouquet of white roses and lilies 
of the valley was tied with a 
dainty white ribbon streamers. 
Her attendant was her sister. Miss 
Frances Bryan, who wore orchid 
chiffon. Mr. John W. Gates of 
Dallas was best man. 

About 25 guests attended the 
reception which followed the cere
mony. 

Following Mrs. Tanner's grad
uation from Childress High School 
she attended Kid Key College,' later 
going to W. T., and graduating 
from Baylor University in Waco 
in 1935. For the past year she 
has been a teacher in the Robert 
E. Lee School. 

Mr. Tanner, also a graduate of 
Baylor University, is with the Aus
tin Bridge Construction Company 
in Dallas. 

After a 10-day trip to Galveston, 
the couple will make their home 
in Dallas. 

Patronize Prairie Advertisers. 
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ELECTRIC FANS 
J1J5—J11J5 

THOMPSON HARDWARE CO. 
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FOSTER-PARKER RITES 
READ SATURDAY MORN 

Miss Lenna J. Foster and Mr. 
James Otis Parker were united in 
marriage Saturday morning at 10 
o'clock in a simple but impressive 
ceremony at the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Robert W. Foster. Two large 
white baskets of pink gladioli, 
vases of mock orange and a pro
fusion of roses made up the at
tractive room decorations. 

The Rev. C. E. Jameson of Sham
rock read the beautiful ritual to 
the couple, who were unattended. 
Violin solos by Mrs. Paul Poster 
of Hereford, accompanied at the 
piano by Miss Robbie Foster, made 
up the wedding music. 

The bride was beautiful, dressed 
in navy blue crepe with navy blue 
accessories, and she carried a bou
quet of pink roses and baby's 
breath. 

Following the ceremony a recep
tion was given for the few friends 
and relatives who were present. 
The dining table was laid with a 
lace cloth and centered with a red 
and silver punch service, which 
was wreathed in a red floral piece. 
Red tapers in silver holders were 
placed at either end. Mrs. Robert 
W. Foster and Miss Lillian Cham
bers presided at the table. 

Wedding Trip 
The couple left for Cloudcroft, 

N. M., for their wedding trip. They 
will be at home in Gallup, N. M., 
after June 7. 

Those present for the wedding 
were Mr. and Mrs. F. E. Parker 
and Mr. and Mrs. Ira Parker, Tu-
cumcari; Miss Ellen Jameson, 
Shamrock, Mr. and Mrs. Gray 
Dean Foster, Colorado; Mr. and 
Mrs. Paul Foster and sons Paul 
Easley and Oliver, Hereford; Mr. 
and Mrs. Jack Foster and children 
Gordon, Dean and Mary Alice, 
Wayside; Mr. and Mrs. G. G. Fos
ter, Mrs. Elizabeth Stewart, Misses 
Robbie and Ruby Foster, Annis 
Smith, Lillian Chambers, Ethel 
Ruth Collins; Hosea Foster, and 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Foster, 
and son Chandler. 

Mrs. Parker is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. G. G. Foster of Can
yon. She is a graduate of the 
Canyon High School and West 
Texas State College. She has been 
a teacher in the Canyon Schools 
during the past few years. 

Mr. Parker is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs. F. E. Parker' of Tucum-
cari. He is a graduate of Canyon 
High, and A. & M. College of New 
Mexico. The couple will make 
their home in Gallup where Mr. 
Parker is employed as County 
Agent. 

ANNOUNCEMENT IS MADE 
EX-STUDENT'S ENGAGEMENT 

Announcement of the engage
ment and approaching marriage of 
Miss Maurine Nisbett, an ex-stu-
dent of W. T„ to Mr. Harry O. 
Sims was made at a program tea 
given by the bride-elect's mother, 
Mrs. T. C. Nisbett, at her home, 
1410 Jackson Street, Amarillo, re
cently. 

The program opened with a 
piano arrangement of "The Indian 
Love Call," played by Miss Mary 
Holman. Miss Charlotte Allen 
read the play, "Ashes of Roses," 
and gave "Laddie" as an encore. 
Mrs. Floyd Campbell sang "Love 
Me Forever." and "Life Is a Song," 
accompanied by Miss Holman. 

A trio, composed of Mrs. O. D. 
Newell, pianist; Miss Roberta New
ell, cellist; and Mrs. G. W. New
berry (nee Dorothy Newell) of 
Childress, violinist, played "Love's 
Greeting." Mrs. Mary Miller Beard, 
friend and former teacher of the 
honoree, presented a clever ar
ranged account of the bride-elect's 
life which led up to the announce
ment of the wedding, which is set 
for high noon, June 20, in the par
lors of the Polk Street Methodist 
Church. 

Refreshments were served to 
about 50 guests. Misses Lois 
Smith, Farris Sears, Ruth Smith, 
Lucille Sheers, Mrs. Elizabeth 
Whitaker, and Mrs. Gail Smith 
assisted with serving. Miss Char
lotte Allen had charge of the pro
gram. 

Pretty garden flowers furnished 
the decorations for the entertain
ing rooms. 

RANDY-HARRELL 
NUPTIALS READ 

Miss Esther Lou Bandy became 
the bride of James Alton Harrell, 
of Memphis, at the home of Mrs. 
Ed Harrell, 1000 4th Avenue, Thurs
day afternoon at 5 o'clock. 

The reception rooms were lovely 
with dimly lighted pink candles 
and beautiful bouquets of pink and 
red roses, larkspur, and fern. 

To the music of Lohengrin's 
"Bridal Chorus," played by Mrs. 
Newton Harrell, the bride entered 
with her sister, Edna Irene Bandy 
as attendant. 

The bride was dressed in a grey 
ensemble with grey and pink ac
cessories. Her bouquet was pink 
rosebuds, baby breath, and fern 
tied with a bow of white tulle. 
The bridesmaid was dressed in 
pink chiffon with white accessories 
and a corsage of white gardenias. 

The bridegroom and best man, 
Norman Thomas, of Memphis, 
were at the altar when the bride 
and bridesmaid entered. 

The Rev. Chas. L. Dickey, pastor 
of the local Presbyterian Church 
performed the lovely and impres
sive ring ceremony as Mrs. Harrell 
played softly, "Traumerei," by 
Schumann. Little Miss Shirley 
Harrell sang "The Wedding of 
Jack and Jill" while the guests 
were being served. 

Following the ceremony, a re
ception was held. Iced punch and 
angel food cake were served to 
the following guests: Mrs. Ed 
Harrell, Mrs. Newton Harrell, Shir
ley Harrell, Mrs. N. A. Croson, 
Miss. Margaret Croson, Mrs. Sims, 
Misses Zella and Clara Love, aunts 
of the bride, and Katherine Jo 
Love, all of Canyon. 

Mrs. Alec Love and daughter, 
Bobbie Jane, of Amarillo, Mrs. 
Norman Thomas of Memphis, Mrs. 
Wheeler, sister of the bridegroom 
of Houston, and Orlena and Edna 
Irene Bandy, sisters of the bride 
of Joshua. 

The couple left immediately for 
Memphis where they will make 
their home. 

Mrs. Harrell is a graduate of W. 
T. High School and has attended 
W. T. S. T. C. for the 

MRS COX HONORS MOTHER 
AND MRS. MAY WITH TEA 

Honor guests at a beautifully ap
pointed tea Friday afternoon given 
by Mrs. Bob Cox at her home were 
her mother, Mrs. Edward C. Seed 
of Upper Montclair, N. J., and Mrs. 
Marshall Day who has recently 
moved to Canyon. 

Roses and larkspur were pleas
ingly arranged in the entertaining 
rooms and at the tea table, which 
was centered with green candles, 
at which Mrs. A1 Baggett presided. 
Sandwiches, cookies, nuts, mints 
and tea were served. 

Those who called between the 
hours of 3:30-5:30 o'clock to meet 
the honorees were Mrs. Harris M. 
Cook, Mrs. J. A. Hill, Mrs. Travis 
Shaw, Mrs. Frank R. Phillips, Mrs. 
T. M. Moore, Mrs. S. H. Condron, 
Mrs. L. F. Sheffy, Mrs. A. M. 
Meyer, Mrs. J. L. Duflot, Mrs. Wal
lace R. Clark, Mrs. Baggett, Mrs. 
Nancy McCaslin, Mrs. C. R. Bur
row, Mrs. R. A. Neblett, Mrs. E. J. 
Cundiff, Mrs. C. H. Jarrett, Mrs. 
Leon Lassers, Mrs. J. Logue, Mrs. 
C. A. Murray, Mrs. John Pool, 
Mrs. R. A. Burnett of Amarillo; 
Miss M. Moss Richardson, Miss 
Florence McMurtry, and Miss Maye 
Warren. 

Mrs. Seed has been visiting here 
in the home of her daughter dur
ing the past two weeks. Mr. Seed 
is expected to join them here with
in a short time. From here they 
will go to Dallas and the Cen
tennial. 

Mrs. May is the wife of Marshall 
May, who has been elected new 
assistant coach at W. T. They are 
making their home at Buffalo 
Courts. 
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CLELAND GROCERY 

MISS JOHANNA MILLER 
WEDS MR. KUYKENDALL 

Miss Johanna Miller, daughter 
of Mayor and Mrs. Wm. F. Miller 
of Happy, became the bride of Mr. 
Conway Kuykendall, Wednesday 
morning. The ring ceremony was 
read in the manse by Rev. E. B. 
Fincher, pastor of Elwood Park 
Presbyterian Chinch, Amarillo. 

The bride wore an ensemble of 
white triple sheer crepe, with ac-

last! cessories in white. She is a grad-
three years. Mr. Harrell was a uate of Happy High School and 
student in the College in 1933-34 
and during the past year has at
tended the State College at Flag
staff, Ariz. 

MISS BESSIE BIRD WELL AND 
ROBERT EAKENS WED 

attended W. T. 
Mr. Kuykendall is the son of Mr. 

and Mrs. J. E. Kuykendall of 
Happy. He graduated from Sla-
ton High School and has been an 
employe of the Consumer's Supply 
Company of Happy for the past 

Miss Bessie Birdwell and Mr. few years. 
Robert Eakens were united in mar- | The couple left on a motor trip 
riage, Friday morning, May 29, at for Marlin and Dallas where they 
the home of the bride's parents, will attend the Centennial Exposi-
Mr. and Mrs. B. C. Birdwell, 4919 tion. 
Plains Boulevard. Rev. E. B. I After June 15, they will be at 
Fincher, pastor of the Elwood Park home in an apartment in west 
Presbyterian Church> Amarillo, of- j Happy. 
ficiated. ' j 

The nuptial vows were spoken ANNOUNCEMENT MADE OF 
before a beautiful improvised altar MRS. OH AU D OIN' S MARRIAGE 
of palms, larkspur and roses. i Announcement was made recent-

Preceding the ceremony, Miss ly of the marriage of Mrs. Pauline 
Rosalie Coffee played "Leibe- Chaudoin of Wellington and Mr. 
straum," by Liszt, and during the William Swift of Mexia, which took 
ceremony "At Dawning," by Cad- place May 2, at the Methodist par-
man. sonage, in Palestine. 

Mrs. Eakens is a graduate of Mrs. Swift is the daughter of 
Amarillo High School, Amarillo Judge and Mrs. R. H. Cocke of 
College, and W. T., 1935. i Wellington. She was graduated from 

The bride wore a white ensem- Wellington High School and at-
ble and a corsage of tea roses and tended Baylor Belton and West 
baby breath. Texas State Teachers College. 

The couple will be in Austin Mr. Swift, the son of Mrs. Wil-
during the summer, where Mr. berta Swift of Mexia, graduated 
Eakens will attend the University from the Altus, Okla., High School 
of Texas. In September, they will and attended Texas A. & M. Col-
be in Kilgore, where he is head lege. He was a student of avia-
of the commercial department of tion for some time. He is now 

"The Friendly Store" 
30-DAY CHARGE ACCOUNTS TO RESPONSIBLE STUDENTS 

PHONE 59 
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1 WELCOME TO 

1 SCOFS SERVICE STATION ) 
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H O R O L O G I C A L  E X P E R T  -

WATCH, CLOCK and JEWELRY REPAIRING 

I1WIIARTMAN 
Cy/i t- Hcli a hie i/e wcJer 
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EVERYTHING IN 

|  SCHOOL SOPPLIES |  
FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE AT THE 

[COLLEGE BOOK STORE 1  
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MISS MCAFEE AND MR 
WINDSOR WED SATURDAY 

Miss Grace McAfee and Lowell 
B. Windsor, both students during 
the last term, were married Satur
day at the parsonage of the Polk 
Street Methodist Church in Ama
rillo with the Rev. Dr. C. C. Grimes 
officiating. 

Mrs. Windsor is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Richard Mc
Afee of Amarillo. She completed 
high school in the Demonstration 
School at mid-term, and did col
lege work during the last semester. 

Mr. Windsor is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs. E. C. Windsor of Borger. 
He completed high school in the 
Demonstration School, and was in 
his junior year in college. He is 
employed by the Phillips Petroleum 
Company in Borger. 

the high school. 

JANE OSBORNE AND WILEY 
REYNOLDS MARRY 

The marriage of Miss Jane Os
borne, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
J. P. Osborne of Miami and stu
dent in W. T„ and Mr. Wiley Rey-

connected with an oil company in 
Mexia, where the couple will make 
their home. 

BRIDAL PARTY GIVEN 
DINNER AT BLACKSTONE 

Thursday evening Mrs. Robert 
Hunt and Miss Lillian Chambers 

nolds of Pampa, was solemnized at complimented Miss Sara Moore 
Panhandle Saturday evening. May with a three course dinner at the 
23. ' Blackstone Hotel in Amarillo. 

The couple were attended by The table was centered with a 
Miss Claudine Jeffries and Buck bouquet of roses, sweet peas and 
Mundy of Pampa. They are at painted daisies. Place cards were 
home in Pampa. of miniature brides and grooms. 

Both are members of well-known: Those invited were Miss Sara 
pioneer families of the east Pan- Moore, honoree; Misses Helen 
handle, which were joined by White Moore, Pauline Brigham, 
marriage last year when Miss Os- Frances Grimes, Frances Usery, 
borne's brother, Jake Osborne of Frances Holman, Frances Alice 
Miami, married Mr. Reynolds' sis- Clark, Farris Sears, Lenna Foster, 
ter, Miss Ruth Reynolds. Mr. Rey- and Mrs. Robert W. Foster, Mrs. 
nolds is a grandson of Mrs. Phoebe W. C. Cotten, and Mrs. Farren 
A. Worley, prominent ranch owner James. 

The ^ride was graduated from ^WE^MARR^ED^ 
Miami High School. Mr. Reynolds, BURL LOWE MARRIED 
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1 NEW ARRIVALS j  
| We have new ready-to-wear, hosiery, and mil- S 
5 linery. Please let us help you with your needs. = 

[ CO-ED FASHION SHOPPE | 
~ {he College E 
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I Welcmning The Students! 1 
|  CANYON GROCERY 1  

"A Good Place To Trade" 
Phone 25 
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I Dainty Lady Beauty Steppe [ 
"The Quality Shop" 

| We have moved to our new location 1712 Fourth = 
= Avenue, and also installed new equipment. 5 
= Competent operators are ready to give you the § 
| best of service at all times. | 
| Phone 45 fob appointment | 
i Dorrice Boyd Operators Jean Coffee § 
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i25H52Sa5H5H5H5Z5E525ilS25a5E5H5HS'2525Z5H5Z5HSE5Z5ESH5E5H525SSZS25H 

WELCOME STUDENTS!  
Come in and Visit us 

SPORTING GOODS—RADIOS—GIFTS 

CANYON HARDWARE CO. 
"Quality, Courtesy and Service" 
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a graduate of Pampa High School, 
attended New Mexico Military In
stitute at Roswell, N. M., two years, 
and studied last fall at Denver 
University. 

SHOWER GIVEN FOR 
RECENT BRIDE 

Misses Opal and Alma Smith 
entertained with a lingerie shower 
for Mrs. Alton Harrell, formerly 
Miss Esther Lou Bandy, in their 
home, May 16. 

Guests during the evening were 
members of the Chi Alpha Omega, 
an organization of which Mrs. 
Harrell was a member. They 
were: Misses Lois McCaslin, Mary 
Belle King, Mary McCaslin, Fred-
da Charles Bills, Etoile Sirman, 
Margaret Croson, and the hostess. 

The evening was spent in play
ing bridge. 

CATHRYN PETERSON BECOMES 
BRIDE OF BUFF MORRIS 

Of interest to the entire student 
body is the marriage of two pro
minent W. T. ex-students, Milton 
(Buff) Morris, '34, former Buffalo 
eager, coach of the Calves basket
ball team, and later coach in Fri-
ona High School, and Miss Cathryn 
Peterson, '35, of Higgins, who 
taught in Channing and Friona 
the past year. 

The couple was married May 23, 
in San Antonio, Texas in the 
Travis Park Methodist Church by 
the pastor, Dr. Grady Timmons. 
The bride was lovely in a white 
suit with pink accessories and 
wearing a corsage of pink rose
buds. 

Mr. and Mrs. Morris will be at 
home to their friends in Kingsville 
until the latter part of July. Mr. 
Morris is completing his Smith-
Hughes work there and will return 
to Canyon where he will be in 
charge of Vocational Agriculture 
in the Canyon Public Schools. 

Miss Lois Molloy and James 
Burl Lowe were married at Chil
dress, Thursday evening, May 28. 

The Rev. Mr. R. R. Price per
formed the impressive ring cere
mony. 

Bernie Davis, Childress served 
as best man and Miss Vivian Wil
liams was maid of honor. 

Mrs. Lowe was a student here 
in 1933-34. Mr. Lowe attended 
W. T. during the last regular ses
sion. Both Mr. and Mrs. Lowe 
are attending the summer sessions. 

Only friends and relatives of the 
couple attended the ceremony. 

EX-STUDENT WEDS IN 
OKLAHOMA CITY 

Miss Anna Maye Vetesk, teacher 
in the Borger schools, and Arch 
Cooper of Phillips, were married 
in Oklahoma City, Thursday, May 
28, and will be at home in Phillips 
after a short visit in McAlester, 
Okla. 

How Yon Can Tell How Long 
You Will Live. Interesting Story 
Revealing How Your Job, Your 
"Shape" and Your Education Af
fect Your Life, in The American 
Weekly, the Magazine Distributed 
with next Sunday's Chicago Herald 
and Examiner. 
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F R E E !  
FEDERAL GOLF BALL GIVEN WITH 

EACH CRANK CASE DRAIN! 

HIGHWAY SERVICE STATION 
§ LEO COOPER, Mgr. Phone 275 
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STUDENTS! 
Sheer and lovely Chiffon Hose in 

all Summer Shades. 

Sizes 8 to 10 

You will want several pairs at only 

59c 
ALLEN & BLACK 
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Annual Coaching School To Close Tomorrow 
Five States Are 

Represented By 
Student Mentors 

Widely - Known Coaches 
Are Selected for 

School 

West Texas State's first annual 
coaching school, sponsored by 
Coach A1 Baggett, featuring nine 
of the leading coaches of the 
Southwest, and noted for its di
versification of entertainment as 
well as a wide variety of athletic 
instruction, is now nearing a close. 

One hundred and fifty mentors 
representing five states are enrolled 
for the series of daily lectures, and 
the majority of students have been 
adequately provided room and 
board at the efficient and unique 
college athletic plant, which is al
most complete. 

Only widely-known coaches and 
athletic directors with outstanding 
ability were selected as instructors. 
Such celebrities as Leo "Dutch" 
Meyer, head coach of the T. C.- U. 
Horned Progs; Raymond "Bear" 
Wolf, recently selected as head 
coach at the University of North 
Carolina; Blair Cherry, aided by his 
Amarillo Golden Sandstorms; and 
Lou Hertenberger, line coach of 
Rice Institute have, with the aid 
of the burly West Texas Buffaloes, 
cleverly covered many phases of 
football. 

With the assistance of the tall 
West Texas cagers, Glen Rose, 
coach of the Arkansas Razorbacks 
and Chuck Taylor, "ambassador of 
basketball," have given demonstra
tions showing basketball as it is 
often erroneously played, and gave 
remedies for these errors. 

Organization and administration 
of athletics is in charge of Dr. 
Harry A. Scott, physical education 
director of Rice Institute, and all 
phases of track are under the di
rection of Carl "Dutch" Voyles, 
line coach at Duke University. 

Besides this diversified instruc
tion, a variety of entertainment 
has been given for the student 
mentors. A golf tournament, with 
only members of the coaching 
school eligible; a trip to Palo Duro 
Canyon, and a John Snider bar
becue were added to furnish frolic 
and make the school a gala occa
sion. 

Coach Baggett deserves praise as 
administrator and initiator of West 
Texas State's first coaching school. 

Basketball Experts 
Instruct Coaches 
In Tricks of Game 

With two of the greatest per
sonalities on the maple floor, the 
basketball faculty of the first an
nual coaching school at West Tex
as State introduced plays, trick 
shots, and clever ball-handling 
that held the constant attention 
of all the audiences. 

A large crowd was present at 
all the lectures which were held 
in Burton Gym. 

Aided by the tall West Texas 
Buffalo Cagers, averaging 6 feet, 
6V2 inches as stooges, Glen Rose 
of the University of Arkansas is 
in charge of basketball instruction, 
and has been very competently as
sisted by Chuck Taylor, nationally 
known lecturer, who was formerly 
with the famous New York Celtics. 

Rose, stern-faced mentor, has 
produced many champion cage 
teams with his tall Arkansas Raz
orbacks, and while sending the 
lofty Buffs through several dif
ferent paces, he imagined himself 
on his own stomping grounds. 

"Ambassador of basketball," 
Chuck Taylor, trick pass and shot 
artist, also used the West Texas 
cagers for his demonstrations. In 
illustrating some of his deceptive 
passes, he absolutely bewildered 
his human dummies. Another of 
Taylor's pet feats is to stand at 
one end of the court and consist
ently place shot after shot through 
the hoop. 

Organization and administration, 
instigated to help coaches with 
their executive work is under the 
direction of the affable Dr. Harry 
A. Scott, Physical Education Direc
tor at Rice Institute. Dr. Scott 
has been termed a "genius" be
cause of his capable way of han
dling his part of instruction. 

Several other demonstrations are 
scheduled for today and tomorrow, 
but the school already has been 
a great success. The discussions 
and general athletic attitude of 
the school attendants are ample 
proof that Director Baggett's way 
of doing things in classy style and 
doing them right has met with the 
approval of all. 

Physical Education 
Major Is Available 

With Next Term 
Beginning in September 1936 

students at W. T. may major in 
physical education. Courses 
which will fit into the physical 
education major will also be offer
ed during the summer session. 

The college is constantly receiv
ing calls for well trained physical 
education and health education 
teachers. Superintendents usu
ally want persons with degrees 
who have specialized through a 
major or minor in the field. Stu
dents who know facts, who un
derstand principles, and who are 
skilled teachers will find places 
available to them in desirable 
teaching situations. 

The requirements of the major 
in physical education include 
chemistry and biology and 24 to 30 
semester hours of special health 
and physical education courses. The 
degree requirements of 120 semes
ter hours are the same as when 
other majors are chosen. 

Miss Ruth Cross is head of the 
physical education department for 
women and Al Baggett of the de
partment for men. v 

P. E. Savage left Tuesday for 
New York where he will attend 
New York University during the 
summer. He will attend the Ro
tary International Convention at 
Atlantic City as a delegate from 
the local Rotary Club. 

Miss Mary E. Hudspeth has 
moved back into her home which 
has recently been remodeled. Miss 
Orpa Dennis, Miss Allie Dozier, 
and Miss Oscie Sanders are living 
with Miss Hudspeth. 
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SPECIAL! 
= Washing and Greasing—Every 10th Job Free! § 
= See us regarding trade-in prices on LEE TIRES i 

Phillips 66 Service Station 
| L. T. Davault Phone 10 | 
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THE BUFFALO FOOD STORE 
A Red and White Food Store 

MBaby Beef, (Loin, Round 4 n 
or T-Bones) pound ^ JL G 

FresliTwtoes^^Sic 

John Casey 
(Continued from page one) 

University of Missouri, after four 
years of instruction under the 
guiding influence of Walter Wil
liams, then dean of the school, 
later its president. Prof. Casey re
ceived his masters degree from 
Stanford University in California. 

In 1920 he became the farm ed
itor of the Nashville Tennessean. 
Prom there he went to Tokyo, 
Japan, where he became advertis
ing manager of the Japan Adver
tiser, an American-owned daily 
newspaper printed in English, later 
associate editor of the Trans-Pa
cific Magazine at Tokyo. 

Is Two Years In Orient 
After two years in the Orient, 

he completed a round-the-world 
trip via Europe. At Geneva in the 
spring of 1923 he was granted an 
interview with Sir Eric Drummond, 
secretary general of the League of 
Nations, more recently Britain's 
ambassador to Italy." Following 
this he visited Prance, Germany 
and England in a similar capacity, 
flying from Paris to London and 
returning to the United States to 
accept a position as statehouse 
reporter on the Des Moines Reg
ister. 

That same year he was called 
back to the University of Missouri 

i by Dean Walter Williams to teach 
journalism. At that time he start
ed analytical work in the weekly 
newspaper field, believing that this 
branch of journalism was receiving 
too scant attention in the journal
ism schools of the country. 

Is Country Paper Specialist 
His work attracted such national 

attention that he gained a repu
tation as a country newspaper 
specialist and, after four years of 
teaching at Missouri, was offered 
a professorship at the University 
of Oklahoma in 1927. He has con
tinued his studies of the weekly 
newspaper in the United States 
and Canada since that time, and 
has been selected to write a his
tory of the National Editorial As
sociation, which is an organization 
designed to serve the 12,000 weekly 
and small town daily newspapers 
of the nation. 

He is married and the father of 
three daughters, ages 11, 9 and 3. 

For the last ten years he has 
annually selected outstanding 
weeklies of the United States and 
Canada for signal recognition. 
The papers and their editors and 
publishers are written up as a 
mythical eleven in the same man
ner that an All-American football 
team is publicized. 

Noted Mentors Featured; 
Football School Publicized 
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Auto Repairing — Acetylene Welding 

Willard Batteries 
Wm. SCHMITZ GARAGE 

1 1615-4th Avenue 
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Classes Held In Burton 
Gym; Blackboard 

Illustrations 

Lemons 360—Sunkist 
Dozen 34c 

R&W, No. 1 can, each 
(Sliced or crushed) Sc 

AfllUI Golden Bantum bUKN «&W,2far 25c 
These prices good from Tuesday Noon 

Through Wednesday. 

BUY FOOD WITH CONFIDENCE! 
Every item guaranteed to please you. 

Free Delivery Two Telephones, 1 and 2 

Miss Lila Beth Burroughs will 
leave Saturday for Las Vegas 
where she will be in school for the 
summer. She was re-elected at 
Elida for the coming year. 

Featuring the noted mentors who 
coached the formidable teams in 
the Southwest and have gained 
nation-wide popularity, the foot
ball -division of the first annual 
coaching school of West Texas 
State, under the direction of Coach 
Al Baggett, has gained incredible 
recognition in many states. 

Classes have been held in Bur
ton Gym for blackboard lectures, 
and on Buffalo field for demon
strations with actual football play
ers. 

Paced by the mild-mannered 
Leo "Dutch" Meyer of Texas Chris
tian University, the personnel of 
the football faculty has very ade
quately brought primary informa
tion to the students. Meyer, whose 
Horned Frog pig-skin luggers 
wound up a very brilliant season, 
by trouncing Louisiana State in 
the Sugar Bowl last New Years, 
gave several clever , chalk-board 
autopsies featuring the double 
wing back formations. 

Meyer has been assisted by Ray
mond "Bear" Wolf, who was re
cently named head coach of North 
Carolina. Students very clearly 
learned the cause of the term the 
"jester of the gridiron" given 
Wolf. The persuasive conversa
tionalist and comical mentor had 
his audiences in almost constant 
laughter by his many antics and 
jokes. With the aid of the stocky 
West Texas footballers, he eluci
dated the value of tricks used by 
defensive linesmen. 

Coach Blair Cherry's chalk-board1 

diagrams came to life when he 
brought his twice state champion 
Amarillo Golden Sandstorms to 
Buffalo Stadium for demonstra
tions. The power of the Sandies 
was clearly illustrated by their 
superb blocking and smoothness in 
execution of plays. 

From Rice Institute, comes Lou 
Hertenberger who has gained the 
reputation of being one of the 
nation's outstanding line coaches. 
His forward wall won unlimited 
fame in 1934 as Southwest Con
ference champs. Hertenberger was 
forced to carry the brunt of in
struction in the Notre Dame sys
tem, as the other scheduled ex
ponent in that field, Jack Meagher 
of Alabama Poly, was unable to 
attend. 

Dutch Voyles, Duke University 
track and football line coach, who 
has charge of all track instruction 
of the school, also unleashed val
uable information in training high 
school football candidates. When 
he wanted something explained 
very vividly he merely stepped on 
the field and showed the boys just 
how it is done. Voyles warned 
against overcoaching high school 
football candidates. 

The attentive listeners, who 
seemingly have "taken in every
thing expounded by the instruc
tors, range from mere neophytes 
to veterans whose hair has almost 
turned grey at the coaching game. 
This interest is a good sign that 
the brand of football played in 
smaller high schools is bound to 
be better in the future. 

McANDREWS— 
(Continued from first page) 

ington Irving High School in New 
York City and was principal until 
1914. From 1914 to 1924, he was 
Associate Superintendent of Schools 
of New York City, and Superin
tendent of Schools of Chicago 
from 1924 to 1928. 

He has been editor of "Educa
tional Review" and "School and 
Society" since 1828, and is one of 
the most famous lecturer-educa
tors of America. 

Fannie Mae Rees, '35, has been 
re-elected at Floydada and will 
continue to teach home economics 
there next year. 

Miss Jennie C. Ritchie spent the 
vacation between terms visiting 
her brother, E. B. Richie, at Min
eral Wells. 

Louise Ramey is to teach in the 
primary grades at Groom next 
year. 

Miss Ida Martha Pierle is at 
the Kiwanis Camp for Girl Scouts 
in Amarillo this week. 

jjumminq Bird 

' J i l t , t A m j  

EX-STUDENT DIES IN 
LUBBOCK HOSPITAL 

Mrs. Hal Scott, who attended 
W. T. last in 1932, died at the 
Lubbock Sanitarium, May 26. She 
was formerly Miss Evelyn Wright. 

She was buried in the Ralls 
Cemetery at Ralls, Tex. She is 
survived by her husband, Hal s. 
Scott, a son, Gana Wright Scott, 
her mother, Mrs. Mattie J. Wright, 
and several brothers and sisters. 

Mrs. Scott was a member of the 
Lloyd Green Allen Scholarship So
ciety while in W. T. 
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CAMPUS ICE DOCK 
We Deliver Prompt Service on Special Calls 
East of Phillips 66 Service Station Phone 89 ls asgsamsafiasaszsEszsasas'ESHSgsaszsaszsizsEsasasHsagasasEsas'asaszsB 
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I GREETINGS, STUDEHTS! 
§ Visit us for your school supplies, cosmetics and | 
= Drug Supplies — Try our Fountain Service. | 

I CITY PHARMACY I 
= West Side Square The Rexall Store Phone 32 = 
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Fine because they are 
dear ... sheer... dull 
... stretchy ... strong. 
A new thread twist 
makes them the top in 
both beauty value and 
strength value. 

We heartily advise 
Crystal-Crepes ... but 
don't take our word ... 
Try them and see. 

HUMMING BIRD HOSIERY 

Y o u r  F i n e s t  A c c e s s o r y  

The Peoples Store 
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| Bob's Coffee Shop | 
I  FOUNTAIN SERVICE! j  
(  CURB SERVICE! (  
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I WELCOME STUDENTS! 1 
Make Our Store Your Headquarters! | 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES —A complete Stock 

TOILET ARTICLES 

I THE BUFFALD DRUG | 
| "Where you always meet a friend" | 
1 Phone No. 6 Near the Campus | 
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I Greetings, New Friends and Old! ( 
= Allow us to invite you to be present at our | 
i FORMAL OPENING, May 13. Our new home | 
| will then be ready for your inspection. 

We shall give a complete vacuum cleaning S 
| job to every person who purchases on that day = 
| an oil change, ten gallons of gasoline, or who = 

§ secures, or PAYS IN ADVANCE for a wash, | 
= lubrication, or combination service job. 

We bow have two cars available for more = 
| prompt taxi service. Please let us serve you. § 

COME AND VISIT US 

I BAKER SERVICE STATION 1 
I and TAXI SERVICE j 
| Day Phone 57 Night Phone 357J | 

Northeast Corner of Square 
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i i  M A T I N E E  

D A I L Y  OLYMPIC 
COOLED BY WASHED AIR! 

M A T I N E E  

D A I L Y  

Last Time Today 
JACK OAKIE—SALLY EILERS 

"FLORIDAnSPECIAL" 
Wednesday Onlv 

SUlYttllKS, 
With 

DOROTHY LE* 
RKO-RADIO 

. P I C T U R E ^  
also 

GOOD SHORT SUBJECTS 
Adm. 10c-20c 

Thursday - Friday 

The Big Dance Parade of 
Stars and Laughs 
DICK POWELL 
RUBY KEELER 
JACK OAKIE 

JOAN BLONDELL 
HUGH HERBERT 

LOUISE FAZENDA 
PAUL DRAPER 

in 

" C O L L E E N "  
also 

SHORT SUBJECTS 

ADMISSION 
10c and 20c 

Saturday Matinee 
NEW CHILD STAR 

BOBBY BREEN 
("Bobby" of Eddie Cantor's 

Radio Program) 
in 

" L E T ' S  S I N G  
A G A I N ' '  

with 
HENRY ARMETTA 

10c TO ALL 

SATURDAY NIGHT 

A picture has not been booked 
for Saturday night. 

WILL BE ANNOUNCED 
LATER IN THE WEEK 

W I L L I A M  J E A N  
| SUNDAY \ 

f MONDAY I 
I TUESDAY i POWELL ARTHUR 
The screen's number one society sleuth in a crime riddle dark with mystery, brilliant 

with wit, dangerous with the wiles of a clever woman determined to have him. 

"THE EX-MRS.  BRADFORD" 
with 

James Gleason — Eric Blorei — Robert Armstrong — Lila Lee 


